
Summary: 

As explained in previous reports to the Environment Committee (EN 127/01) the City 
Council is required to join the National Parking Adjudication Service (NPAS) following 
our adoption of decriminalised parking enforcement. Correspondence recently 
received from NPAS included legal documents which the City Council is required to 
sign to enable it to join the adjudication service. 

Recommendations: 

It is recommended that the City Solicitor be authorised to sign the NPAS 
Memorandum of Participation to enable the City Council to join the NPAS Joint 
Committee. 

M Battersby 

Director of Environment and Development 

1. BACKGROUND INFORMATION AND OPTIONS
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1. In November 2001 the City Council adopted powers for decriminalised 
parking enforcement. Report EN 127/01 which was presented to 
Environment Committee on 23rd August 2001 detailed the Appeals Process 
associated with decriminalised parking. The final stage of this appeals 
process is for cases to be considered by the National Parking Adjudication 
Service (NPAS). This service is operated by Manchester City Council on 
behalf of all local authorities outside London who have decriminalised 
parking powers. 

1.2 The service is funded by each member authority paying a charge of 70p 
for each penalty charge notice it issues. Budget provision has been made for 
this contribution within the cost of the car parking budget. The total annual 
contribution is expected to be in the region of £20,000. 

1.3 Recent correspondence from NPAS (see copy attached) has requested 
that the City Council sign a formal Memorandum of Participation to join the 
NPAS Joint Committee. The City Solicitor has studied the Memorandum and 
has found no reason why it should not be signed. The constitution of the City 
Council however requires that a formal decision of the Executive be taken to 
join the NPAS Joint Committee. 

4. At the meeting of the Executive on 18th September 2001 it was agreed that 
Councillor G Prest would be appointed to serve on the NPAS Joint 
Committee with Councillor D Morton as reserve member. 

2. CONSULTATION 

1. Consultation to Date. Not applicable.  
2. Consultation proposed. Not applicable. 

3. STAFFING/RESOURCES COMMENTS 

Not applicable. 

4. CITY TREASURER’S COMMENTS 

Not applicable. 

5. LEGAL COMMENTS 

The City Solicitor will report verbally on any issues relevant to this report. 

  

  

6. CORPORATE COMMENTS 
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Not applicable. 

7. RISK MANAGEMENT ASSESSMENT 

Not applicable. 

8. EQUALITY ISSUES 

Not applicable. 

9. ENVIRONMENTAL IMPLICATIONS 

Not applicable. 

10. CRIME AND DISORDER IMPLICATIONS 

Not applicable. 

11. RECOMMENDATIONS 

11.1 It is recommended that the City Solicitor be authorised to sign the 
NPAS Memorandum of Participation to enable the City Council to join the 
NPAS Joint Committee. 

12. REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS 

1. The City Council is required to join NPAS in order to continue to enforce 
decriminalised parking. NPAS is the only body which provides an approved 
adjudication service. 
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